

Monday, 19 June, 2023 10:00AM Our Ref: PG:DL

## **MEDIA RELEASE**

## CALL FOR FARMER REPRESENTATIVES

Council seeks expressions of interest from interested farmers/graziers – that sell at the Coonamble Regional Livestock Market (the Saleyards) – to serve as representatives on its Saleyards Advisory Committee.

Anyone expressing such an interest should:

- Live within the Coonamble Local Government Area.
- Be available to attend meetings of the Saleyard Advisory Committee (held every two months), usually at the Saleyards canteen building.
- Agree to participate as per the Saleyards Advisory Committee Charter (available on Council's website).

Those expressing an interest in serving in the required capacity are requested to write to Council, stating:

- The frequency with which they sell at the saleyards.
- Their degree of connection with other farmers/graziers using the saleyard facility.
- Their address and availability to attend Advisory Committee meetings.
- Their willingness to comply with the Advisory Committee Charter.

Expressions of interest should be placed in a sealed envelope, marked 'EOI Saleyards Advisory Committee', and either dropped in person at Council's Administration Office, 80 Castlereagh Street, Coonamble, or posted to PO Box 249, Coonamble NSW 2829, to be received no later than 4pm on Friday, 30 June 2023.

Paul Gallagher General Manager